

"Sharing the saving knowledge of Jesus Christ, preparing hearts and minds to impact the world for Him!"

Clinton Christian Academy Board Notes

January 10, 2022

The CCA Board of Directors met in the CCA Art Room for their regular monthly business meeting on Monday, Jan 10. The meeting began with the Opening Prayer given by Allen Huff. Jeff Lowe gave the devotion which focused upon the leadership role of the Board as they serve the Lord by serving the parents that send their children to CCA. Scripture was read from Romans 12:6-8 and Mr. Lowe encouraged the Board to be diligent in their service and reminded all in attendance of the sacrifice our parents make for students to receive a Christian education. Jeff also reminded the Board of the sacrifice our staff makes to minister at CCA. In closing, Jeff touched upon the importance of the relationship of the board members with parents and to remember the "high calling" of Christian Board Members, which should never be taken lightly as we make decisions that affect our staff, students and parents. The financial reports and bills from the month of December were reviewed and approved.

- Mrs. Ritchie reported that the \$20,000 MONAT Gratitude Grant submitted by Chere Gannaway for the Music Dept. was not awarded to CCA. Feedback from the grant evaluators has been requested so that it may be resubmitted for possible award at a later date.
- Mrs. Hyke reported that a JH Pizza party will be hosted by CCA this Thursday, January 13 at 6:30 pm in the cafeteria. All parents and students in grades 7th & 8th grade have been invited to attend. Several high school students and parents will be speaking at this important planning meeting. Information regarding preparing for high school will be presented.
- The Board discussed the Re-enrollment Meeting scheduled for January 25 (following the Auction Meeting) at 6:00 pm in the CCA gym. Allen, Jeff, Mrs. Ritchie and Mrs. Hyke will be presenting information related to reenrollment of students for the 2022-23 school year. Re-enrollment packets will be distributed at the conclusion of this meeting. Parents are encouraged to return the reenrollment forms by Jan. 31 in order to save their child's seat for next school year. Seats for next year will be opened to the public on Feb. 1, so with full classes, the return of enrollment forms for next year will be more important than ever.

JANUARY BOARD ACTION & DISCUSSION HIGHLIGHTS

- > The Board approved a job description for Instructional Paraprofessionals.
- ➤ The Board received an update regarding exterior security improvements that are in process. Special thanks to Dennis Maupin and Jeff Ferguson for their help with additional lighting and cameras that will be installed very soon!
- > Mrs. Hyke reported that CCA 8th grade students entering high school will be given a \$1000 financial incentive on tuition when enrolling in the CCA High School. This incentive will be covered by a local grant.
- > Jeff Lowe reported that Facilities Expansion continues to be a call to prayer.
- > The Board discussed the annual Board Self-Assessment that was distributed for completion by each board member, returned to Allen Huff in the next 2-3 weeks, followed by a summary of the results shared in the next meeting.

AUCTION UPDATE

The Board was updated with the latest CCA Auction information. Auction meetings have been really well attended thus far. Parents have been asked to begin bringing items in for photos so that the catalog may be assembled. Electronic forms for each item are being utilized for all items this year. The next auction meeting will be held in the CCA gym on January 25 at 6:00 pm. Everyone is encouraged to continue praying diligently for the auction.